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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No:  684-A
Committee:
Environmental Protection

Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the use of ultra low sulfur diesel fuel in diesel-powered generators.

Sponsor:
By Council Members Gerson, Fidler, James, Koppell, Nelson, Sanders Jr., Liu and Brewer.

Summary of Legislation: This legislation would amend Title 24 of the administrative code of the City of New York by requiring the use of ultra low sulfur diesel fuel or an alternative fuel in diesel-powered generators used in the production of films, television programs and advertisements, and at street fairs.  Ultra low sulfur diesel fuel is defined in this case as having no more than 15 parts per million of sulfur.  The mayor’s office of film, theatre, and broadcasting as well as the street activity permit office shall issue notices to permit applicants regarding this amendment.  Violators of the amendment would be subject to a $500 fine for each occurrence.
Effective Date:  This local law would take effect ninety day after its enactment into law.


Fiscal Year IN, WHICH Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2009

Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY09
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY10
	Full Fiscal

Impact FY09

	*Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


*Impact on Revenues: It is premature to estimate what the revenue resulting from the enactment of this legislation will be at this time.

Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

Jonathan Rosenberg, Deputy Director

Nathan Toth, Assistant Director 

History:



This legislation was introduced as Int. 684 by the Full Council and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection on January 30, 2008.  The Committee on Environmental Protection held a hearing on January 26, 2009 and proposed an amendment to the legislation, now titled Proposed Int. 684-A.  The committee will reconsider Proposed Int. 684-A on February 25, 2009. 
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